Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

February 9, 2012
1:00 pm

Hart County DFCS Conference Room
Members present:  David Little, Dr. Anthony Lau, Thelma Estrich, Jerry Bell, Paul Abernathy, Dan Reyen
District Staff:  Dr. Westfall, Edie Parsons, Cail Collins, Karen Palmer
Health Department Staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, Connie Phillips
The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on Thursday, February 9, 2012 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office. The meeting was called to order at 1:10pm by David Little.
Approval of minutes for November 10, 2011 meeting.
Motion to accept by Paul Abernathy
Second by Jerry Bell
Motion carried 
All in favor

Old Business:

New Business: Election of Officers
Dr. Westfall explained the by-laws of the Board of Health. Motion was requested to nominate current slate of officers. 

Motioned by Paul Abernathy

Second by Thelma Estrich

Motion carried

All in favor
Environmental Health
David Leard gave the environmental report. Numbers are holding steady at this time. See attached report. 
Nursing
Rhonda Dyar gave the nurses report. New nurse is currently signed off on General Lab and Immunizations. Working on being trained in Child Health and Family Planning. 

Adjustments have been made in ordering Flu vaccines. We have cut the order from 900 doses to 700 doses due to competition with local pharmacies. 

Rhonda explained that we have reached out to local plants and offered the vaccine with little interest. Mainly due to the companies requiring their employees to pay for the vaccine themselves. 

We have ordered 300 High Dose Flu vaccines for ages 65+. 400 doses for 6 months and up.

Child Health continues to decline. New forms required by state don’t supply information that is needed for DFCS. 

PCM program is going to be a main focus.

Family Planning program is approximately 5-13 weeks out for services. 

Multiple programs are being performed each day to accommodate client needs. 

Concern was voiced about the roof at the health department. County Commissioner Jon Caime has been made aware and will have the roof repaired at this time. Mr. Caime stated there aren’t any funds at this time to replace the roof. 

Issues were raised about the current phone system. Connie Phillips explained to the Board that we are in the process of bidding the phone system out to vendors due to the inability to find a state contracted vendor.  
Annual Reports

Edie Parsons reviewed the annual reports. See attached.

Comments from Health Director and Financial Report:
Dr. Westfall gave the financial report and proposed the budget for FY 2013. He recommended to adopt the budget as proposed and to share concerns with county Commissioners. 

Dan Reyen stated he would ask the county for more funds. He stated he wasn’t sure if funds were available at this time but would make the Board of Commissioners aware of the budget issues at hand if nothing changes. 
Motion by Paul Abernathy
Second by Dan Reyen
Motion carried 

All in favor

Dr. Westfall gave a presentation on “What is Public Health”. See attached. 

Next Board of Health meeting will be Thursday May 10, 2012 at 1:00pm at the Hart County DFCS conference room. 
With there being no other business to discuss, David Little asked for a motion to adjourn. Jerry Bell seconded the motion. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm.

______________________________________

Clyde McDowell, Chairman

_____________________________________
David Little, Secretary

